Notice of Correction

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

Board of Optometry

RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

64B13-4.004
Manner of Application

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the following corrections have been made to the proposed rule in Vol. 40, No. 95, May 15, 2014, issue of the Florida Administrative Register:
The paragraph entitled “SUMMARY OF STATEMENT OF ESTIMATED REGULATORY COST” should say “SUMMARY OF STATEMENT OF ESTIMATED REGULATORY COST AND LEGISLATIVE RATIFICATION”; and in the same paragraph, the language following the words “described herein:” should say “The supported form is being revised to clarify that application fees are refundable. Accordingly, there is no foreseeable cost impact on licensees or small businesses. Furthermore, the Board found the cost impact on government would be minimal. Therefore, no SERC or legislative ratification would be required. No person or interested party submitted additional information regarding the economic impact at that time.”

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE RULE IS: Adrienne Rodgers, Executive Director, Board of Optometry, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C07, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3257, (850)245-4393
